REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 24, 2016

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on October 24, 2016.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, J. Gilbert, City M. Sayles, City Clerk M. Holmes and City Attorney J. Campanie. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by T. Dixon that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
ABSTAIN:  Gilbert

BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	19
	10/24/16
	$117,052.84

	Sewer Claims on
	19
	         10/24/16
	$2,991.25

	P&L Claims on
	19
	10/24/16
	$66,551.19

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	            19
	10/24/16
	$1,360.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
FINANCIAL POSITION REVIEW


It is now the policy of the New York Power Authority (NYPA) to review its regulated system’s annual financial report with each system.  They met with the City of Sherrill last week.  Holmes reviewed the report with the City Commission and according to NYPA there were three main comments that NYPA noted in their presentation.
· Recent rate action has improved the financial standing of the city, with multiple meters at prescribed levels.

· Cost are contained and continue to hold steady

· Move forward with replacement/capital improvement plan as there is financial room to allow this to happen


It painted a positive picture of the needed and justified rate increase from 2015.

PLANNING BOARD


Mayor Vineall reported that he has appointed Richard Hecht 654 E. Hamilton Ave. to Planning Board replacing John Lesher whose term expires December 31, 2018.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion was made by W. Vineall seconded by J. Gilbert to go into executive session for discussions with the City’s attorney.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall


Motion was made by W. Vineall and seconded by J. Gilbert to reconvene the regular meeting.

Motion was made by W. Vineall seconded by J. Gilbert to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

